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Third Sunday of Advent

AN ADVENT REFLECTION —
KEEPING OUR HOPE STRONG

For the second week in a row, John the Baptist is the lead
character in the gospel reading. Last week St. Mark’s Gospel
gave us a taste of John “clothed in camel hair” and feeding
on “locusts and wild honey”. This week St. John’s Gospel
reminds us that John “was sent by God...to testify to the
light.” Thus, this somewhat freakish, outspoken prophet not
unlike the prophets Elijah and Isaiah momentarily takes cen- e ¢ g
ter stage, but he never removes the spotlight from “the one ] frr ;’}}L,;,Lﬁi;’i_
who is coming after me.” All sorts of people will seek John £ £
out, from those completely oppressed in poverty to the op-
pressors themselves, like Herod, who has John beheaded.
Yet, despite all this notoriety, John never lost sight that his
worthiness was totally wrapped around the person whose
sandal strap he felt not worthy to untie.

What message of hope from John can we carry with us this third week of Advent? How will this voice in the wilderness
lead us to a deeper joy in our souls? Is there any message from this Baptizer that washes away our sins and opens our
lives to respond to those whose spirits have been quenched by intolerance and hatred, by hunger and fear?

This third Sunday of Advent is called “Gaudete Sunday.” Gaudete means “rejoice” and is a cue to us in the same spirit as
St. Paul prompts the Thessalonians, whom he evangelized, “"Rejoice always.” This rejoicing is neither a denial of all the
brokenness that needs healing in our world, nor a lack of concern felt because “it's not our problem,” so we can't be ex-
pected to fix it. Rather our rejoicing is grounded in a deep understanding of gratitude that so pervades our lives, even in
all our perfections, that we cannot cease from helping others from being miserable and unappreciated.

We've seen a lot of that in the last nine months. First responders and hospital personnel giving up of their time and even
risking their lives to be a “family” member, when no relative could safely be present to the dying. Funeral directors and
parish staff attempting to bring peace into the hearts of those who have lost a loved one but who couldn’t completely “lay
them to rest” in the way they had hoped. People witnessing the restlessness and anxiety that crushed lives because of
racism and bigotry, and adding their voices and feet to walk and speak for justice. Friends and relatives keeping distance,
wearing masks, changing life plans in order to protect loved ones and community from further illness. Educators and com-
munity leaders advocating for children, seniors and the marginalized knowing how easily their needs become lost.

Keeping our hope strong in Advent, and permanently, is based on our realization that Jesus came to share completely in
the fullness of humanity — the good and the bad. If we choose to follow Jesus, then ought we also live our human lives to
the fullest, even when the roads are very uneven? Alice Camille, whom I quote often, offers this thought on these read-
ings: You and I don't HAVE to change, ever. We can stay just as we are till the day we die, stubbornly sure of our perfec-
tion or cozy with our imperfection. But how sad it would be if we didn’t learn more about love than we know today. If we
never drew more closely to God than we are right now. Rejoice, always! Fr. Michael

WELCOME

Your presence is an encouragement to our parish community, as you join us online or in our church. It is our hope that you
have experienced the joy of our Eucharistic Celebration no matter how you celebrate with us. We hope you feel welcome
with a desire to join us again. If you are new to the community and wish to join our parish, please call the parish office.

Nativity of Our Lord Church Regular Parish Office Hours Parish Mission Statement

633 Orchard Street, Scranton Monday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. We the people of St. John Neumann
Holy Name of Jesus Church Tuesday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. Parish see the Eucharist as source and
1414 E. Elm Street, Scranton Wednesday 10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. summit of our joyful faith. Our united
Phone: (570) 344-6159 Thursday CLOSED purpose is building a deeper spirituality
Email: office@stjnparish.org Friday 10:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. through loving our neighbor and wit-
Website: stjnparish.org Reconciliation by appointment only. nessing the Gospel to the world.




WORSHIP

A SEASON OF WATCHING IN HOPE
We encourage everyone to spend some time around
the table in prayer. If you live alone you may want to
call a family member and pray the prayer together.
Each week we will post a new prayer.

Advent Table Prayer Week Three

Today we celebrate the third Sunday in Advent. As

you light the pink candle on the advent wreath pray as

a family:
Come Lord Jesus! Come and stay with our family
and friends—and all who are dear to us. May your
light shine brightly so we can see you everywhere.
Help us to spread your light and joy by giving
freely and happily to all we meet.

Share as a family one way you have seen the light of
the Lord Jesus today. End your family prayer with:

As we prepare for the coming of your Son, O God,
we give you thanks for your light which shines
brightly among our family and friends. We give
you thanks for this food and drink, which nourish-
es us to be your light and strengthens us to share
your gifts with the hungry and all who look for
your justice and mercy.

ALL: Come Lord Jesus! Come and be born in our
hearts! Amen.

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

Mon 12/14 NO MASS

Tue 12/15 9:00 a.m. Nativity English
Frederick Merkel by the Family

Wed 12/16 9:00 a.m. Holy Name English
Timothy Fallon by the Family

Thu 12/17 7:00 p.m. Nativity Spanish

John & Ann Atcachunas by John Atcachunas

Fri 12/18 9:00 a.m. Holy Name  English
Carolyn Keyes by LeeAnn Eschbach
Sat 12/19 4:30 p.m. Nativity English

Corcoran, Sheerin, & Forrester Families
by the Hopkins & Corcoran Family

Sun 12/20 9:30 a.m. Nativity English
Ann Marie Toloczko by LeeAnn & Kirsten
Sun 12/20 1:00 p.m. Nativity Spanish

Facunda Mercedes Lopez Duran
by the Duran Family

Social distancing & wearing masks required.
Reservations NOT required for these masses.

ADDITIONAL VOLUNTEERS FOR MASSES:

You may be aware of the great volunteers we have who
help to keep us safe when we gather for mass. They wel-
come us with a smile, spray our hands, take us to our
seats, answer our questions, guide us through communion,
point us toward the exit and then sanitize every seat used
during mass. They have volunteered since summer, first on
weekdays and now every weekend. We hoped that by now
we could give them a break; however, we still need assis-
tance until all are vaccinated. We need your help, in order
to give people a break now-and-then, and to show how
much worshiping together means to us. If you are able to
help at mass, even just once or twice a month, please con-
tact Fr. Michael or Fr. Jonathan. We make a schedule at
the start of the month, so we appreciate your contacting us
soon.

COMMUNION VISITS:

At this time, we are suspending communion visits to indi-
vidual homes. This is to keep everyone safe during this rise
of COVID19. Although this is hard for everyone, we en-
courage you to watch mass through social media whichev-
er way is possible for you. During Mass pray the prayer for
spiritual communion. We all long for the day we can wor-
ship together in person or continue to bring Eucharist to
you. However, if someone is in need of being anointed,
please call the parish office at: 570-344-6159.

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP BULLETINS: The bulletins con-
tinue to be made available online through our webpage.
These bulletins are specifically age appropriate for children
ages 3-5, 7-9 and are filled with great activities to help
your child understand the weekly Sunday Gospel. The bul-
letins correspond with our Faith Formation program. Moms
and Dads, take time to share these fun bulletins with your
children. Gospel readings can be downloaded as well from
the Pflaum website. This is a great way to share Advent
readings with your children and grandchildren.

LECTOR SCHEDULES: Schedules have been sent out to
our current lectors. If you did not receive your schedule,
contact the parish office. We are grateful to each of you for
sharing in this ministry. January schedule is being prepared
now. If you would like to be added to the January sched-
ule, contact Sister Suzie at sarmbrusterihm@gmail.com.

VIRTUAL MASS: Our weekend parish liturgies continue to
be live-streamed on Face Book, our website and YouTube.
To watch our mass live-streamed, visit our parish Face
Book page at 4:30 (Sat), 9:30 and 1:00 (Sunday). If you
are having trouble locating our masses, call the parish of-
fice and we will be happy to assist you.

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

Our Lady of Peace Residence is a newer 120 bed retire-
ment facility, where we provide Person Centered Care for
I.H.M. Sisters. We have a flexible, home-like environment,
where we enjoy a very low resident/caregiver ratio. We
offer stability, 100% paid benefit package, and up to 4



FAITH FORMATION - READY, SET, GRow!

ADVENT ALREADY!
& We have entered the season of Advent.

le have ent
During this time we encourage all of our
% families to pray together and create new
ways to prepare for the birth of Jesus!
12/13 EP1, EP2, RCIC2, RCIT, Grs 3-6, CP1
NO IN-PERSON CLASSES
12/20 EP1, EP2, RCIC2, RCIT, Grs 3-6, CP2
NO IN-PERSON CLASSES
12/27 NO CLASSES: Christmas Holiday
01/03 EP1, EP2, RCIC2, RCIT, 11:15-12:30pm
CP1 5:00-6:30pm

CLASS PROCEDURES

Due to the rising numbers with COVID19, the decision has
been made to take a winter break and suspend classes un-
til January 3. This decision was made with students, cate-
chists and families in mind. While suspending classes, we
expect students who have missed any classes before De-
cember 6 to complete their make-up work and return to
parish office by December 15. In order to move forward in
January and to not make too much additional learning and
work for parents, we will implement Google Classroom
(used in regular school). EVERY family and or student will
need an email address created with through google (a
gmail address). Please send gmail address to Sister Suzie
through REMIND. If you have any questions, contact Sister
Suzie.

FAITH FORMATION KREMIND

ALL families enrolled in Faith Formation have been sent a
REMIND request. As we move into a time of rising
COVID-19 numbers, It is extremely important that you ac-
cept the invitation for your child’s class. This is our main
source of communicating with you. If you need a
new request, please call the parish office as soon as possi-
ble. If your information changes, notify the office im-
mediately with changes to cell numbers and emails.
We MUST have a way to communicate with you.

THE SANCTUARY CANDLE

at Nativity, will burn in reverence and petition
during the week of Dec. 13, in loving memory of
PAULINE FALLON
Requested by The Fallon Family

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE

Christmas Eve Masses:

4:00 p.m. Nativity Church (150 People)

4:00 p.m. Holy Name Church (65 People)

6:30 p.m. Nativity Church Spanish (150 people)
10:00 p.m. Nativity Church (150 people)
Christmas Day Mass:

9:00 a.m. Nativity Church (150 people)

CHRISTMAS MASS RESERVATIONS

Everyone MUST make a reservation for the mass
they wish to attend in person, as an individual or a family.
Please call the parish during office hours. We need
your family name, the number of adults and chil-
dren, and a phone number. We will livestream the
masses on our Webpage and Facebook page for your oth-
er family members to celebrate with us.

Reservations will be taken until December 21.
Please call 570-344-6159 during these office hours:
Monday and Tuesday — 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Wednesday and Friday 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

CHRISTMAS TREES: The trees in the church have seen
better days. For the past few years we have had to piece
trees together, wire trees together, add more lights (that
sometimes mysteriously go out in the middle of Christmas
Mass), and it goes on and on. New trees have purchased
for both of our churches. The new trees will be easy to
assemble, will stay lit without additional strings of lights,
and won't require being wired together. Your contributions
using the Christmas Flower Envelope, will go towards the
purchase of the trees and flowers, please be generous in
your giving. Christmas will be simple, but bright!

AN ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most
Holy Sacrament. I love You above all things, and I de-
sire to receive You into my soul. Since I cannot at this
moment receive You sacramentally, come at least spir-

itually into my heart. I embrace You as if You were

already there and unite myself wholly to You. Never
permit me to be separated from You. Amen.

THE BREAD & WINE
for the week of December 13-19,
@ are offered in loving memory of
PAULINE FALLON
Requested by The Fallon Family



COMMUNITY

MAKE A DIFFERENCE - An Advent Challenge

There is always a way to be a light in these dark and hard
days. Do you have a neighbor that you haven't seen in a
while due to the pandemic? Consider writing them a Christ-
mas card of HOPE and deliver it to their door. Or, pick up
the phone and call them. A human voice reaching out can
surely brighten their day. REACH OUT in whatever way you
can. A few minutes of your time can mean the world to
someone.

CHRISTMAS FOOD DONATIONS

If anyone receives a gift of a ham or turkey that you are
not going to use, consider donating it to a family in need.
Call the parish office and we will be happy to help to find a
family for your donation. Also, don't forget the REVERSE
ADVENT CALENDAR COLLECTION. For those collecting
food, items may be dropped off to the food pantry Dec. 21-
23. Please call parish office for drop-off directions.

ADVENT EVENING PRAYER

We invite you to join us this Sunday evening at 6:30 p.m.
LIVE on Face Book for some time in prayer. Our time to-
gether will lead us on this journey to Bethlehem through
prayer and music. We will broadcast live from our Nativity
Church. Give yourself the gift of Advent prayer.

CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICES

The Food Pantry at STIN 640 Hemlock Street, is open on
Tuesdays from 1:00-4:00 pm. If you know of anyone in
need of food, please share this information with them.

C.I.C “STEP UP TO THE PLATE"”

C.I.C “Step up to the Plate’ Ministry continues on the 3™
Saturday of every Month the parish provides and sends
a cooked meal to the Community Intervention Center;
(C.I.C) Consider helping us provide a dish such as a casse-
role, meat, vegetable, salad and or a dessert towards this
meal. Every dish is truly appreciated. C.I.C is a daily shelter
for many homeless in our area. Please call Ann Talerico
(570-614-3633) or Terri Millard (570-430-1690) our parish
coordinators for further details or to arrange a pick-up of a
food item. Our next meal will be December 19.

SAVE A LIFE, WEAR A MASK

Masks are required to be worn indoors
and outdoors if you are away from
your home. When outdoors, a mask
must be worn if you are not able to
remain physically distant (at least 6
feet away) from someone not in your household the entire
time you are outdoors. When indoors, masks will now be
required even if you are physically distant from
members not in your household. This means that even
if you are able to be 6 feet apart, you will need to wear a
mask while inside if with people other than members of
your household.

4

SERVICE

OPERATION STAY WARM

Our Advent project continues as we collect new hats,
scarves, gloves and warm socks. Due to Covid19, the usual
clothesline will not be in the church, but you can find
clothes baskets on the rectory side porch for donations.
Help us help our brothers and sisters keep warm. Items will
be distributed to the area shelters in time for Christmas.
Clothesbaskets will be available through December 21.

HANDS OF HOPE Prayer Shawls

We have some hand-crocheted prayer shawls available for
the giving. If you know someone experiencing loss or deal-
ing with anxiety, consider giving them a prayer shawl. The
shawls come in many different colors but are sure to bring
hope to a loved one. There is no cost, we just ask that you
say a prayer for the person who made it. To request a
prayer shawl, contact Sr. Suzie at 570-344-6159 ext. 161.

BROWN BAG MINISTRY

We are very grateful for the many donations of necessary
items provided to make lunches. Brown Bag lunches are
distributed to the homeless in our area on typically on the
first Sunday of the month. While making lunches we keep
social distanced, wear our masks and gloves. The following
items are needed to make the lunches: fruit cups, snacks
(salty and sweet), small bottles of water, loaves of sand-
wich bread etc. To donate items, please mark Brown Bag
Ministry and drop off on Rectory porch. Please con-
tact Trish Kmiec: 570-961-1555 if you are available to vol-
unteer. Did you know you can shop Amazon and have
items delivered directly to us?

THE GIVING TREE ol
The parish Giving Tree is looking ‘;‘?’ lft:'}i:
different this year, but the need is [adid g !
the same. Our tree is located on the - :
rectory side porch for you to choose ® :
an ornament or you can visit our website. This year we are
asking for gift cards for the homeless and veterans. $5.00
McDonald’s gift card for a cup of warm coffee, $5.00 Dollar
Tree for some grocery items of their choice. We are looking
to collect 50 of each. In addition, we are collecting gift
cards for McCauley Center (mothers and children, sugges-
tion: Walmart), Women's Resource Center (suggestion:
Dollar Tree or Walmart) to help those displaced from their
homes, to purchase personal items etc. Place gift card in
an envelope marked “Giving Tree” and drop in the mail slot
at the rectory or mail to the rectory. When we are strug-
gling let us remember someone may be struggling more.
Help us continue to bring "HOPE" to others. Any questions,
call Sr. Suzie 344-6159 ext. 161.

card
: %




LEADERSHIP

MINISTRY TEAM

Rev. Michael Bryant, Pastor
mbryant@stinparish.org

Rev. Jonathan Kuhar, Associate Pastor
Jkuhar@stjnparish.org
Sr. Susan Armbruster, IHM, Pastoral Associate
sarmbrusterihm@gmail.com

Deacon Al Giacometti, Pastoral Associate
albgia@msn.com

RETIREMENT FUND FOR RELIGIOUS

“Every dollar makes a difference in covering our expens-
es,” says a Trappist abbot. Hundreds of US religious com-
munities struggle to provide for aging members because
most senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order
priests served for little pay. Your gift to the Retirement
Fund for Religious helps these communities bridge the
gap, offering support for medications, nursing care and
other necessities. Please be generous this weekend.

NOTICE REGARDING REPORTING
SEXUAL ABUSE OF A MINOR

Chlld |
F
m IEIEY It is the policy of the Diocese

of Scranton to report any allegation of sexual abuse of a
minor to law enforcement. If you are a victim of sexual
abuse committed by a priest, deacon, religious or lay em-
ployee or volunteer of the Diocese of Scranton, you are
encouraged to immediately report the matter to law en-
forcement. If any priest, deacon, religious, lay employee or
volunteer of the Diocese of Scranton has cause or reason
to suspect that a minor has been subjected to any form of
abuse, including child sexual abuse, the matter will be re-
ported to law enforcement. It is also the policy of the Dio-
cese to adhere to all civil and state regulations. In accord-
ance with the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania’s Child Pro-
tective Services Laws, reports of suspected child abuse
should also be made immediately by phone to the 24-Hour
Child Abuse hotline (ChildLine) at 1-800-932-0313 or elec-
tronically at www.compass.state.pa. us/cwis. To this end,
the Diocese is equally committed to adhering to the norms
of the Code of Canon Law and to upholding the tenets of
the USCCB Charter for the Protection of Children and
Young People, which includes supporting victims of sexual
abuse in their pursuit of emotional and spiritual well-being.
As such, information regarding an allegation of sexual
abuse of a minor should also be reported to the Victim As-
sistance Coordinator, Mary Beth Pacuska (570-862-7551).

FAITH QUESTION OF THE WEEK

this week to bring someone joy?

Kids: What could you do for someone this

;"‘) Adults: What work of justice could you do
& week to make them happy?

STEWARDSHIP

WE ARE CALLED TO BE STEWARDS

During the Advent season as we prepare for the birth of
our Lord and reassess our priorities in life, we should also
strive for a greater understanding and appreciation for
the ministries in our parish, and look within our hearts to
determine what role stewardship plays in our lives.

This season, we trust that you will give financial steward-
ship prayerful consideration. Our parish has been using
an Online Giving system that is strengthening stewardship
as well as making it easier for members to support our
parish. Your regular contributions support the operation
of the church and all of our ministries. Sign up today by
visiting stjnparish.org.

On behalf of the entire staff, we want to thank you for
the contributions you continually provide to our parish.

.. X >

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS!

11/23 $50.00 Cash
WINNER: Jim & Ann Seechock

11/24 Taquera Capriaries Mexican Restaurant
WINNER: Caroline Durand

11/25 $50.00 La Cucina Gift Card
WINNER: Sandy Sawicki

11/25 $100.00 Cash & Lynn Sandy Cookie Tray
WINNER: Kathleen Lynott

11/27 $50.00 Cash
WINNER: Francis Hopkins, Jr.

11/28 $50.00 Sunoco Gas Gift Card
WINNER: Kevin Mitchell, Jr.

11/29 $25.00 Wegman'’s Gift Card & Air Fryer
WINNER: Dorothy King

11/30 $50.00 Amazon Gift Card & Kalahari Tickets
WINNER: Mary Borthwick

STEWARDSHIP
Managing God’s Gifts To Us
11/22/2020 11/29/2019 e
Tithe $ 3,549.00 $ 3,860.00 1)
Loose $ 241.00 $ 427.64
Other $ 2,790.00 $_7,974.79* One Body,
Total $ 6,580.00 $12,262.43 Many Gifts

* includes Scranton School District Utilities Reimbursement
Nov. 16-22 Expenses paid from gen. acct. $10,882.65

We would like to thank
AUGUST A. HAAS FUNERAL HOME
for sponsoring an ad in our bulletin




PARROQUIA DE SAN JUAN NEUMANN

NUEVo HORARIO DE LAS MIsAs

Por favor, recuerde que cambiamos el horario
de las misas, incluyendo la misa en espanol
en domingo, que ahora esta a las 1:00. Aqui

es el nuevo calendario completa:

El Fin de Semana
Sabado a las 4:30 PM en Nativity (ingles)
Domingo a las 9:30 AM en Nativity (ingles)
Esta misa moveremos a Holy Name
después de la crisis esta terminado
Domingo a las 1:00 PM en Nativity (espaiiol)

Los Dias de la Semana:

Martes a las 9:00 AM en Nativity (ingles)
Miércoles a las 9:00 AM en Holy Name (ingles)
Jueves a las 7:00 PM en Nativity (espanol)
Viernes a las 9:00 AM en Holy Name (ingles)

iNO NECESITAS HACER UNA RESERVA
PARA NINGUNAS MISAS!

HORAS DE LA OFICINA
DE LUNES Y MARTES: 9:00 AM.- 1:00 PM.
MIERCOLES Y VIERNES: 10:00 AM.- 4:00 PM.
DE JUEVES: CERRADO

PREPARACION PARA LOS SACRAMENTOS Y
LAS CLASES DEL FORMACION DE LA FE

Estamos teniendo buenas sesiones de la formacion de la fe, y muchas
gracias a todos los padres y los catequistas para su ayuda. Por favor,
contintia usando la Remind app y email para obtener informacion im-
portante. La expectacion es que todos los estudiantes llegan en tiem-
po, y queden para todo el tiempo. Si necesitas llegar tarde o salir tem-
prano, por favor, hable sobre este con Hermana Suzie. Todos los estu-
diantes necesitan usar las mascaras y mantienen distancia social. Si
tus hijos estan enfermos, por la salud de los otros estudiantes, por
favor no los traigas a las clases. Si tu hijo esta enfermo, por favor lla-
mar a Hermana Suzie a 570-344-6159 ext. 61, antes de 8:30 AM en la
manana del domingo.

Todas las personas que estan registradas para la formacion de
la fe han enviado una solicitud para REMIND. Por favor, acep-
ta la solicitud para REMIND porque este es el modo primario para co-
municar los anuncios del programa. Si tienes preguntas sobre REMIND
o preguntas en general puedes llamar a Hermana Suzie.

Preguntamos que todos los estudiantes llevan un cuaderno y una car-
peta a la clase que vamos a usar durante la clase y para enviar notas
adlcionales al hogar.

CAMBIO DE HORARIO

12/13 No clases presenciales EP1, EP2, RCIC2, RCIT, Gr 3-6
12/20 No clases presenciales EP1, EP2, RCIC2, RCIT, Gr 3-6
12/27 No hay clases por el descanso de La Natividad del Sefior
01/03 Clases: EP1, EP2, RCIC2, RCIT 11:15-12:30pm

CP1 5:00-6:30

ARBOL DE REGALOS - Vamos a tener el “Arbol de Regalos” este
afo, pero sera virtual. Habra un arbol en el porche de la rectoria para
que usted pueda elegir un adorno o puede visitar nuestro sitio web.
Este afo estamos pidiendo tarjetas de regalo para los sintecho, vetera-
nos, y mujeres en necesidad por la McCauley Center y la Women’s Re-
source Center. Tarjetas de regalo les ayudara a comprar algunos ali-
mentos o articulos de comestibles. Por favor, pon las tarjetas de rega-
lo en un sobre y ponlo la ranura de correo en la oficina. Si tienes algu-
nas preguntas, puedes llamar a Hermana Suzie o Padre Jonathan en la
oficina — 570-344-6159.

MEJOREN LA SITUACION

“Cada dodlar ayuda a cubrir nuestros gastos”, dice un abad trapense.
Cientos de comunidades religiosas en EE. UU. Luchan para cuidar a
sus miembros ancianos porque la mayoria de las hermanas, hermanos
y sacerdotes catolicos mayores de ordenes religiosas sirvieron recibien-
do escaso o ningln pago. Su donativo al Fundo para la Jubilacion de
Religiosos ayuda a estas comunidades a cubrir las carencias, ofrecien-
do ayuda para recetas médicas, cuidados de enfermeria y otras necesi-
dades. Sean generosos.

ESTAMOS BUSCANDO VOLUNTARIOS

Tenemos muchos voluntarios excelentes que estan ayudando con la
misa, para dar la bienvenida a la gente, ayudarles a encontrar sus
asientos, y desinfectar la iglesia después de la misa. iMuchas gracias a
todos nuestros voluntarios! Si quieres unir el equipo de bienvenida por
favor llame al Padre Jonathan en la oficina 570-344-6159.



13 DE DICIEMBRE DE 2020

HORARIO DE MISA DE NAVIDAD

Nuestra Navidad en San Juan Neumann busca brindarles
un poco de consuelo, pero al igual que las tradiciones na-
videfas de su propia familia, la forma en que lo hagamos
sera bastante diferente. Hemos creado un horario de mi-
sas para Noche Buena y el dia de Navidad que, con espe-
ranza, mantendra a todos a salvo y proporcionara algo de
paz en medio de tantos cambios. Aqui esta el horario y los
asientos disponibles:

Misa de Navidad el 24 durante la noche

4:00 PM Iglesia de la Natividad (150 personas)

4:00 PM Iglesia del Santo Nombre Holy Name (65 personas)
6:30 PM Iglesia de la Natividad ESPANOL (150 personas)
10:00 PM Iglesia de la Natividad (150 personas)

Misa de Navidad el 25 durante el dia

Iglesia de la Natividad 9:00 AM (150 personas)

Todos DEBEN hacer una reservacion para la misa a
la que deseen asistir en persona, como individuo o en fa-
milia. Por favor llame a la ofidna parroquial durante el
horario de oficina. Necesitamos su apellido, el nu-
mero de adultos y nifios y un nimero de teléfono.
Transmitiremos las misas en vivo en nuestra pagina web y
en nuestra pagina de Facebook para que los demas miem-
bros de su familia celebren con nosotros. Las reservado-
nes comienzan el 7 de diciembre hasta el 21 de di-
ciembre.

Horario de atencion de la oficina:
Lunes y Martes: de 9 am a 5 pm
Miércoles y Viernes: de 10 am a 5 pm.
Teléfono para reservar 570-344-6159

iLA OPERACION "MANTENTE CALIENTE” ESTA AQUI!
Uno de nuestros proyectos de Adviento es recoger nuevos
sombreros, bufandas, guantes y calcetines calientes. Debi-
do a Covid, no vamos a entregar un tendedero en la Igle-
sia, pero tendremos cestas en el porche de la rectoria pa-
ra recoger donaciones. Por favor, dar ayuda a nuestros
hermanos para mantener el calor este invierno. Los articu-
los seran donados a refugios para personas sin hogar a
tiempo para Navidad.

SE NECESITA UNA PERSONA DE MANTENIMIENTO
La parroquia necesita una persona de mantenimiento de
medio jornada. Las responsabilidades incluyen mantenien-
do las propiedades de la parroquia, haciendo reparaciones
menores, que incluye albaiileria, electricidad, fontaneria y
pintura. También preparar las areas para eventos parro-
quiales (por ejemplo, colocar sillas y mesas), trabajo de
jardineria y remocion de nieve. Necesita poder levantar 50
libras. Si esta interesado, por favor llame a la oficina para
hablar con Padre Michael — 570-344-6159.
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LA DESPENSA DE COMIDA

Hay muchas opciones para la despensa de comida en la
ciudad de Scranton. Los Amigos de la pobre contindan ser-
vir aquellos que lo necesitan en: Jackson Terrace, 148 Me-
ridian Ave., Scranton — Lunes, Martes, Jueves, y Viernes
10:00 a.m. — 1:30 p.m. y en Valley View Terrace Bldg #9,
950 Pear St., Lunes hasta Viernes, 9:30 a.m. — 12:30 p.m.
También, hay una despena de comida en nuestra parroquia
en Hemlock Street. Esta abierta los jueves de 1:00 a 4:00.
También, si quieres hacer una donacidn de comida no
perecedera, puede salirlo en el porche de la rectoria. Ejem-
plos del tipo de comida que necesitamos son pasta, salsa
para pasta, macarrones con queso, carnes enlatadas, mez-
cla para panqueques y avena.

MINISTERIO DE BOLSA MARRON

El ministerio de bolsa marron ha comenzado haciendo los
almuerzos para las personas sin hogar. Por lo tanto, toda-
via estamos buscando para donaciones de mantequilla de
mani, la jalea, porciones de fruta envasadas individualmen-
te, galletas y bocadillos, pequeno botellas de agua. Para
donar puedes salirlo en el porche de la rectoria con una
nota que dice “Brown Bag Ministry.” También, si quieres
ser voluntario para hacer las bolsas, por favor llamar Trish
Kmiec a 570-961-1555.

ABUSO SEXUAL DE UN MENOR DE EDAD

Aviso al Respecto de Reportar el Abuso Sexual de Un
Menor de Edad Es la norma de la Didcesis de Scranton re-
portar cualquier alegacion de abuso sexual de un menor de
edad a las autoridades. Si usted es una victima de abuso
sexual cometido por un sacerdote, diacono, religioso o
empleado laico, o voluntario de la Didcesis de Scranton,
usted esta obligado a reportar el asunto inmediatamente a
las autoridades de la ley. Si algln sacerdote, diacono, relig-
ioso, empleado laico o voluntario de la Didcesis de Scran-
ton tiene sospecha de que un menor de edad ha sido suje-
to a cualquier forma de abuso, incluyendo abuso sexual de
menor de edad, el asunto sera reportado a las autoridades
de la ley. Es la norma de la Didcesis defender todas las
regulaciones civiles y del estado. De conformidad con la
Comunidad de los Servicios de Proteccion Infantil de Penn-
sylvania Leyes, informes de sospecha de abuso de nifios
también debe hacerse inmediatamente por teléfono las 24
horas maltrato infantil hotline (ChildLine) al 1-800-932-
0313 o electronicamente en www.compass.state.pa.us/
cwis. Al fin de que la Didcesis esté comprometida
igualmente a defender las normas del Cédigo de Derecho
Canodnico y defender los principios de la Carta Para la Pro-
teccion de Nifios y Jovenes (Conferencia de los Obispos
Catdlicos de los Estados Unidos), lo cual incluye apoyar a
las victimas de abuso sexual en pos del bienestar emocion-
al y espiritual. Por eso, informacion respecto a una alega-
cion del asunto sexual de un menor de edad, debe ser re-
portada a la Coordinadora Diocesana de Asistencia para
Las Victimas, Mary Beth Pacuska, a (570-862-7551).



